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On April 5, 2021, the Governor of New Mexico signed Senate Bill 152 
(SB152) into law. SB 152 amends the Continuing Care Act (Section 24-17-
4 NMSA 1978, (the Act) to address issues that have arisen involving the 
solvency of Continuing Care Communities, with little or no equity to cover 
shortfalls, and the disproportionate impacts that occur from the need to 
relocate residents on very short notice.

A continuing care community under the Act includes a “retirement home, 
retirement community, home for the aged or other place that undertakes to 
provide continuing care.”

Major provisions of the SB 152 include, effective June 18, 2021:

• requiring “comprehensive” actuarial analysis for type A and type B 
agreements;

• requiring Continuing Care Community contracts to contain a 
provision that describe the community's plan for resident relocation 
upon closure or circumstances that necessitate relocation;

• requiring each facility to submit a disclosure statement regarding 
the same to the Aging and Long-Term Services Department 
(ALTSD) no later than July 1, 2022 and each year thereafter, within 
180 days after the end of a community's fiscal year.

In addition, both the New Mexico Attorney General and the ALTSD now 
have authority to review disclosure statements filed pursuant to the 
Continuing Care Act for compliance with the Act, and to investigate any 
reported violations of the Act.

This publication is designed to provide general information on pertinent 
legal topics. The statements made are provided for educational purposes 
only. They do not constitute legal or financial advice nor do they 
necessarily reflect the views of Holland & Hart LLP or any of its attorneys 
other than the author(s). This publication is not intended to create an 
attorney-client relationship between you and Holland & Hart LLP. 
Substantive changes in the law subsequent to the date of this publication 
might affect the analysis or commentary. Similarly, the analysis may differ 
depending on the jurisdiction or circumstances. If you have specific 
questions as to the application of the law to your activities, you should 
seek the advice of your legal counsel.
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